
 

 

 

MINISTRY OF CULTURE AND TOURISM 
 

Date: 21/02/24 

PUBLIC NOTICE  

The Ministry of Culture and Tourism wishes to inform all vendors, general 

public and visitors to the Craft Market Centre at the National Art Gallery 

that civil works relating to the upgrading and landscaping of the National 

Art Gallery compound will commence on Wednesday 28th February 2024. 

This means that movement of heavy machineries will be experienced 

within the National Art Gallery vicinity until the project’s completion and 

handing over stage. 

During the construction period access to the craft market shops, hair 

saloons and cafes will still be maintained but with restricted movement due 

to the presence of heavy machineries and equipment. For the safety and 

convenience of everyone, all visitors and customers are advised to follow 

pedestrian access pathways and corridors that will be set up around the 

construction site. Vehicle access and movement will be restricted and 

customers are advised to park along the main road side. 

MCT apologize for the inconvenience this may cause and wish to thank 

you in advance for your patience and cooperation during this essential 

work. 

 

Bunyan Sivoro 
Permanent Secretary 
Ministry of Culture & Tourism 


